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STATEMENT BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL

At the 3472nd meeting of the Security Council, held on 30 November 1994, in
connection with the Council’s consideration of the item entitled "The situation
concerning Rwanda", the President of the Security Council made the following
statement on behalf of the Council:

"The Security Council has considered carefully the report of the
Secretary-General dated 18 November 1994 on the security in the Rwandese
refugee camps (S/1994/1308), particularly those located in Zaire. It is
gravely concerned at the situation described in the Secretary-General’s
report.

"The Security Council condemns the actions being taken by the former
Rwandan leaders, and by former government forces and militias to prevent,
in some cases by force, the repatriation of the refugees in the camps. It
also condemns the ongoing interference by these groups and individuals in
the provision of humanitarian relief, and is deeply concerned that this
interference has already led to the withdrawal of some non-governmental
agencies responsible for the distribution of relief supplies within the
camps.

"The Security Council is alarmed at the indications that these same
groups and individuals may be preparing for an armed invasion of Rwanda.
It deplores the fact that food distributed by relief agencies for those in
the camps is apparently being misappropriated for this purpose. The
Council condemns all such actions. It warns these persons, many of whom
may have been implicated in the genocide and other serious violations of
international humanitarian law which were unleashed on Rwanda in
April 1994, that their actions will only reinforce the determination of the
international community to ensure that such persons are brought to justice.
The Council also stresses once again the responsibilities of neighbouring
countries for ensuring that their territories are not used to destabilize
the situation inside Rwanda.

"The Security Council notes the statement in the Secretary-General’s
report of 18 November 1994 that the first step towards promoting the
repatriation of refugees must be a determined effort by the international
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community to reduce intimidation of prospective returnees and to improve
security in the Rwandese refugee camps, especially those in Zaire. The
Security Council attaches equal importance to the Secretary-General’s
observation that any operation to achieve this would be futile without
parallel efforts to promote national reconciliation and reconstruction in
Rwanda. The Council stresses the imperative of reinvigorating the
political process to provide a framework for any action taken to address
security in the camps and the repatriation of Rwandese refugees to Rwanda.
The framework should include a mechanism for sustaining a dialogue between
the Government of Rwanda, refugee representatives and the United Nations.

"The Security Council considers that the options described in the
Secretary-General’s report raise complex issues which require further
elucidation. The Council requests the Secretary-General to consult
potential troop contributors to assess their willingness to participate in
a possible peace-keeping operation modelled along the lines described in
paragraphs 18 to 25 of the Secretary-General’s report, namely to create
secure areas within large camp sites, providing safe conditions for the
refugees in those areas. The Council requests the Secretary-General to
provide a detailed description of the objectives, rules of engagement and
costs of such an operation as soon as possible. The Council further
requests the Secretary-General to continue to explore as appropriate all
possible means of addressing the problems in the camps. The Council will
be giving further urgent consideration of this question in the light of the
additional information it receives from the Secretary-General.

"The Security Council encourages the Secretary-General to assess the
taking, on an interim basis, of initial measures aimed at providing
immediate assistance to the Zairian security forces in protecting
humanitarian operations in the camps, including the possibility of
deploying security experts, from member Governments or through contract
arrangements, to train and monitor the local security forces. The Council
also requests the Secretary-General to consider what steps need to be taken
to address the question of security in the refugee camps in Tanzania and
Burundi. However, the Council is concerned that the use of local security
forces without international involvement may not prove to be an effective
approach to the security problems in the camps.

"The Security Council recognizes that, in the wake of the events that
have overtaken Rwanda, the Government needs immediate and major financial
assistance, particularly in the establishment of security conditions inside
the country, the maintenance of law and order, the administration of
justice, economic and social rehabilitation and national reconciliation for
all Rwandese.

"The Security Council notes the deployment of 60 human rights officers
in the country and the steps taken by UNAMIR to promote the
re-establishment of civil administration throughout the country and looks
forward to full deployment. The Council also welcomes the fact that
procedures are being instituted, with the cooperation of the Government of
Rwanda, to make operational the International Tribunal for Rwanda
established in resolution 955 (1994).
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"The Security Council reminds States that, in accordance with
resolution 925 (1994), the Secretary-General has established a trust fund
which could serve as a useful conduit for contributions to meet the
immediate needs of the Government of Rwanda. It calls upon the
international community to provide the resources needed for the Rwanda
Emergency Normalization Plan, the forthcoming UNDP-sponsored round-table
meeting and the consolidated inter-agency appeal.

"The Security Council welcomes the Secretary-General’s intention to
work with the Organization of African Unity (OAU) to address the wider
problems of the subregion.

"The Security Council notes that preparations are under way for the
convening in Bujumbura in the near future of a regional conference on
assistance to refugees, returnees and displaced persons in the Great Lakes
region, sponsored by the OAU and endorsed by the General Assembly in
resolution 49/7. It also notes the Secretary-General’s view that the
United Nations and OAU should jointly convene at a later stage a broader
conference to address a range of political and other issues, including
national reconciliation, in order to identify long-term solutions to ensure
peace, security and development in the subregion. Given the urgent need to
take forward the political process as part of an overall strategy,
including action on security in the camps and conditions inside Rwanda, the
Council requests the Secretary-General to consider how preparations for
this conference can be accelerated.

"The Security Council will remain seized of the matter."
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